
Parent Update 
Friday 16th December 2022 

  
 
 
Afternoon all 
 
Just a few quick points before the weekend. 
 
Lunch Menu 
The kitchen have been in touch to notify us of some changes to next week’s menu. 
 
Monday – Spaghetti Bolognaise, Cheese Panini or Egg Sandwich 
 
Tuesday – There will be no wrap with the chicken goujons 
 
 
Staffing 
Mrs Lamb has made the decision to step down from her post at Old Rayne at the end of this term. 
She has been part of the Old Rayne team for over 15 years and we would like to take the 
opportunity to thank her for the hard work and dedication she has shown during this time. Mrs Lamb 
has been a wonderful asset to our team and she will be greatly missed by all.  
 
We would also like to congratulate Mrs Gould who has been appointed as our new Administrator. Mrs 
Gould will take up the role in the new year and we will update you all on our new office hours once 
they have been finalised. 
 
 
 
Christmas Coffee Afternoon  
We would like to apologise once again for postponing the Christmas Coffee Afternoon. This was a 
difficult decision for us to make knowing many parents had rescheduled their work arrangements to 
attend. Thank you for the offers to help with clearing pavements but due to the temperature 
continuing to be sub-zero throughout the day it was felt the conditions would still be unsafe. 
 
The Coffee Afternoon has now been rescheduled to Wednesday 21st December 2022 from 2-3pm 
(Room 2’s Christmas Party has been moved to Tuesday 20th to accommodate).   
 
If any parents are available to help to set up the tables and chairs around 1pm their help would be 
greatly appreciated, please contact the school office.  
We will record the children’s performances and share on Seesaw for parents unable to attend and 
tickets can be refunded if necessary.  
 
 
Kind regards 
 
Mrs Dlugonski  
 


